
      

Regulation 28: REPORT TO PREVENT FUTURE DEATHS 

NOTE: This form is to be used after an inquest. 
REGULATION 28 REPORT TO PREVENT DEATHS 

THIS REPORT IS BEING SENT TO: 

1   Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board 

1 CORONER 

I am Duncan RITCHIE, H M Assistant Coroner for the coroner area of Stoke-on-Trent and 
North Staffordshire 

2 CORONER’S LEGAL POWERS 

I make this report under paragraph 7, Schedule 5, of the Coroners and Justice Act 2009 
and regulations 28 and 29 of the Coroners (Investigations) Regulations 2013. 

3 INVESTIGATION and INQUEST 

On 10 March 2022 I commenced an investigation into the death of Sara Anest JONES aged 
25. The investigation concluded at the end of the inquest on 07 March 2023. The 
conclusion of the inquest was that: 

Sara Anest Jones died at the Royal Stoke University Hospital, Stoke-on-Trent on 2nd April 
2021 of complications of a bowel injury sustained in a road traffic collision on 30th March 
2021. Miss Jones was treated for her injuries at the Royal Stoke University Hospital, Stoke-
on-Trent. Those responsible for Miss Jones' care at the Royal Stoke University Hospital did 
not identify that she had sustained a bowel injury and consequently it remained untreated. 
Miss Jones developed peritonitis because of the untreated bowel injury, from which she 
later died. 

4 CIRCUMSTANCES OF THE DEATH 

Road traffic collision contributed to by neglect 

5 CORONER’S CONCERNS 

During the course of the investigation my inquiries revealed matters giving rise to concern. 
In my opinion there is a risk that future deaths could occur unless action is taken. In the 
circumstances it is my statutory duty to report to you. 

The MATTERS OF CONCERN are as follows: 
(brief summary of matters of concern) 

A CT scan of the deceased was undertaken at Ysbyty Gwynedd late on the evening of 30th 
March 2021. The deceased was then transferred to the Royal Stoke University Hospital, 
Stoke-on-Trent by air ambulance before the radiologist's report on the CT scan was 
available. Because of this the patient was transferred without the radiologist's report. The 
radiologist's report became available shortly before 1:00am on 31st March 2021, but was 
not sent to the Royal Stoke University Hospital until 5:35am that day. It was not clear that 
safe receipt of the report in Stoke-on-Trent was ever confirmed. Doctors in Stoke-on-Trent 
then failed to follow up on signs of a possible bowel injury which were indicated in the 
radiologist's report on the CT scan. 

During the inquest I was told that the circumstances of this case were unusual and that 
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there was not a protocol in place to ensure the prompt and secure delivery of radiology 
reports in circumstances like this. 

6 ACTION SHOULD BE TAKEN 

In my opinion action should be taken to prevent future deaths and I believe you (and/or 
your organisation) have the power to take such action. 

7 YOUR RESPONSE 

You are under a duty to respond to this report within 56 days of the date of this report, 
namely by May 09, 2023. I, the coroner, may extend the period. 

Your response must contain details of action taken or proposed to be taken, setting out the 
timetable for action. Otherwise you must explain why no action is proposed. 

8 COPIES and PUBLICATION 

I have sent a copy of my report to the Chief Coroner and to the following Interested 
Persons: 

1. The family of Sara Jones 

2. The Royal Stoke University Hospital 

I am also under a duty to send a copy of your response to the Chief Coroner and all 
interested persons who in my opinion should receive it. 

I may also send a copy of your response to any person who I believe may find it useful or 
of interest. 

The Chief Coroner may publish either or both in a complete or redacted or summary form. 
He may send a copy of this report to any person who he believes may find it useful or of 
interest. 

You may make representations to me, the coroner, at the time of your response about the 
release or the publication of your response by the Chief Coroner. 

9 Dated: 15/03/2023 

Duncan RITCHIE 
H M Assistant Coroner for 
Stoke-on-Trent and North Staffordshire 
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